Taunton Deane Branch 
HA Meetings 2020-21
HA members and supporters have differing views about the wisdom of proceeding with meetings this year. Some feel the programme should be postponed till the 2021-22 season and others that the start should be delayed. Others feel it is best to proceed, which I have decided to do. In going ahead individuals can choose the moment when they feel comfortable to attend a meeting, or not, and the talks arranged for the year are not lost.  

However, arrangements for meetings will have to be different this year because of current public health circumstances.  The main points have been included in the programme card. These notes elaborate on some of them.
1. The Venue for Meetings
· Queen’s College are not hosting any meetings of societies and organisations external to the school next term. The Methodist Temple, Upper High Street, Taunton has kindly agreed to host HA meetings in their church and bookings have been made for each of the six meetings. However, as soon as it is possible to return to Queen’s College we will though that is unlikely till the New Year at the earliest.
2. The Organisation of Meetings

· Booking System. Those wishing to attend must book a seat(s). Places will be booked as people enquire. Bookings can be made from 7 September. To book, contact me,

either by phone (home 01823 353749 or work 01823 330852) 
or, preferably, by email (gb@queenscollege.org.uk). 
· Entering the church. Those who have booked will be able to enter the building from 7.00 pm. People will have to queue to ensure social distancing. A fee of £2.00 per person (free for students) should be paid on entry (no change will be available so bring the exact money, please). The usual option of payment for all six meetings will not be on offer this year. You will be asked to use the sanitising solution at the entrance. The church will have been cleaned beforehand.
· Track and Trace. You will be asked to give your name and contact details after payment has been made. 

· Seating. Temple are insisting on two-metre distance between people (unless of the same household). The seating will be marked out as such. This means that the maximum number of people who can be seated in the church will be about 60. This includes the use of the upper section but the first two rows will have to be empty. You will be shown to the seating available: it may be possible to reserve specific seats.
· Face masks. These will not have to be worn as social distancing should suffice. However, those attending may wish to wear one.
· Toilets. One loo will be available in the building but please try to avoid using it. 
· Refreshments. There will not be tea, coffee and biscuits at any of the meetings or wine and mince pies at Christmas.

Please note that the points above are merely guidelines which may change. 

3. The Lectures

· A microphone will be worn by the speaker. The acoustics are good.
· Images, if used, will be projected on to the walls either side of the organ.
· Questions at the end can be asked as usual.
4. Possible Cancellation
· All six speakers have agreed to a policy of ‘wait and see’. They are prepared to speak to the HA if, in their view, circumstances nearer the time of their visit are safe for them to do so. It is possible, therefore, that an individual may call off his or her visit because of personal concerns about the wisdom of such a visit.

· It is possible that central or local government may introduce restrictions at the last minute For this reason, it is possible that a meeting would have to be cancelled.

· In the event of cancellation, those who have booked would be informed as soon as possible

Emails. Communication has largely been by post prior to the start of a season. However, it might be advantageous for me to have your email address to facilitate easier and more frequent contact in the future. If you are happy for me to have your email address please let me know using the email address given above.

Many thanks

Geoff  
